 Faculty Senate Meeting 

Minutes 

October 1, 2012
Please email corrections to Faculty.Senate@nau.edu  

I. Call to order/ Acceptance of Agenda:


       


                   
    Allen Reich
Faculty Senate President Allen Reich called the meeting of the NAU Faculty Senate (FS) to order in the Kaibab Room of the Student Union at 3:30pm.

Members Present:  Sara Aleman, TS Amer, Shadow Armfield, Charlie Balch, Natalie Cawood, Bill Culbertson, Joyce DeVoss (appeared telephonically), Chris Downum, Stephen Dunn, Kate Ellis, Heidi Fogelberg, Pam Foti, Kathleen Ganley(appeared telephonically), Ro Haddon (appeared telephonically), Susan Harris, Ryan Holder, Lenka Hospodka, Laura Huenneke*, Gae Johnson, Bob Kilpatrick, Astrid Klocke, Rich Lei, Louie Lockard (for Karen Sealander), Rich McNeill, Phillip Mlsna, Pin Ng, Ricardo Pereira, Pat Peterson (Greg Prater in her stead), Jennifer Prior, Deborah Raymond, Allen Reich, Linda Robyn, Allen Saunders, Erik Schiefer, Claire Schonaerts (appeared telephonically), Edward Smaglik, Cathy Small, Sammy Smart, Rick Stamer, Andrea Thode, Trujillo, Octaviana, Walter Vannette, David Williams, Gerald Wood, and J. Allen Woodman.  
Members Absent:  Jonathan Bergeron, Michael Costelloe, John Haeger*, Ellen Larson, Larry Mohrweis, Ishmael Munene, Veronica Perez Rodriguez, Vicki Ross, Nando Schellen, Julie Swann, Kathleen Timbers, and Ric Wiggal. (*indicates ex officio members) 
Others present: David Camacho, Laurie Dickson, Marc Levy, Cyndi Banks, and Chris Griffen. 
Faculty Senate President, Allen Reich presented the agenda for approval.  He noted that the FSEC met and added an agenda item that will be added after agenda IV called Personal Learning Discussion.  The agenda was approved as amended.     
II. Faculty Senate President’s Report      


         


                   
 Allen Reich
Allen reported on the following: 

ABOR met last week at NAU wherein the following subjects were discussed:

· Learning outcomes
· Salary compensation, and initiatives of the three universities - ABOR discussed the need to take a strategic view of salaries -tied to achievement of the Enterprise Metrics and assessments of Academic Quality

· ASU is currently using student competencies based on requirements from the Higher Learning Commission. 

III. FS Council and Committee Reports         




  Committee/Council Chairs

Astrid gave Ro Haddon’s brief update of the Liberal Studies Committee (LSC) stating the LSC met last week and discussed the Personal Learning program.  The LSC will assume the review and approval of all liberal studies curriculum within their courses. 

Astrid Klocke, Chair of the Council on Learning noted that the Council has spent a great deal of time researching the curriculum and assessment structure and how best to streamline the processes and reporting structure.  She will bring forth the council’s recommendations at next month’s FS meeting.     

IV. Assessment



  





 Laurie Dickson/Robert Till
Laurie Dickson, Associate Vice Provost presented the proposed University Assessment Committee (UAC) policies.  She noted that both the proposed policy and the current UAC policies have been previously distributed as recently as last week by e-mail.  The policy has also been vetted throughout campus by various councils and committees including PALC, the Academic Chairs Council and the FSEC.  She explained the proposed changes to the policy and answered questions.  The primary change to the policy bing:  each academic unit, program, or curricular initiative involved in the content and delivery of curriculum is required to engage in a meaningful assessment of student learning for each of their undergraduate and graduate programs, regardless of delivery mode or location of study, and to submit an annual assessment report documenting their assessment and decision making activities each academic year.  Additionally, liberal studies assessment will be included in the same procedures as degree programs.  A motion was made as follows:  The Faculty Senate endorses the Assessment policy before us, dated September 24, 2012.  The motion was seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.
V. Personal Learning Discussion (agenda item added)


    




      
A motion was made as follows: The Faculty Senate reaffirms section 1.3.1 of the NAU Faculty Constitution which states: In the vital areas of curriculum and other academic policy matters, the Faculty has the primary role in decision-making subject to the approval of the University Provost, the President of the University and the Board of Regents.  Faculty must approve through the action of the appropriate standing elected, representative university committees, all academic, all academic policy related to on-and off-campus instruction, including but not limited to curriculum, mode of instructional delivery and continuing education, and all policy regarding research, scholarly and creative activity, and other related Faculty concerns.  Given the mandate for shared governance, the appropriate elected university committee or the Faculty Senate must approve, by majority vote, any policy concerning significant changes in the University’s mission, curriculum, and academic structure.  This motion is made with the implication of authorizing a collaboration between the Personal Learning Initiative, the faculty of Flagstaff and our curricular processes.  The motion was seconded.  Discussion followed.  There was a motion to call for the question and it was seconded.  A vote was taken to end discussion and it passed.  There was a vote on the motion which passed with 2 in opposition and no abstentions.    

VI. Compensation




    




      Laura Huenneke

Provost Huenneke stated that President Haeger is proposing a raise for faculty in the coming year.  She explained the work that has gone into this effort thus far and what the strategy is taking into account the decisions ABOR and the Arizona Legislature may make with regard to any compensation proposal.  President Haeger is laying the groundwork with these groups for raises, and identifying appropriate ways of moving forward.  Recent raises have helped with compression, but have eliminated merit differentials.  The proposal includes both a merit based raise component and an exemplary performer component.  The administration has talked with groups across campus in how best to handle the issue of compensation.  There is still room for discussion on the details of how this will be done. Laura asked the Senate to select two senators to work with a small group including representatives from the Chairs and Deans to 2discuss this further.  She then answered questions and discussion ensued.  
VII. Report from the President 









   John Haeger
President Haeger was absent in his absence, Provost Huenneke noted that President Haeger was given an opportunity to highlight a program as host of the ABOR meeting.  President Haeger highlighted various projects including the documentary on PBS featuring a team of researchers in NAU’s ecology department.

VIII.  Report from the Provost








         Laura Huenneke
Provost Huenneke thanked all those who helped make NAU’s Family Weekend a success.  There were many wonderful events that showcased students’ efforts, such as the honors convocation.
She invited all faculty to participate in the upcoming strategic planning review.  There will be various forums, meetings and committees discussing how we wish to frame how we function as an institution in meeting our goals and missions.  She urged everyone to get involved in this very important work. 
IX. Old Business/New Business Items/Announcements                


    

  Allen Reich
Nothing was brought forward.
X. Adjourn 






     


      

   Allen Reich
There being no further business, a Motion was made and seconded to adjourn.  The motion passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 5:06pm.  

2

